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🙏 JAI JINENDRA & JAI SHREE KRISHNA 🙏 
 
Dear Vadil Members 
Welcome to JUNE Newsletter. Hope everybody is keeping 
well and looking after themselves. We are back at our 
Sattavis Patidar hall in full form now. It was nice to see 
many members turning up on 5th May, some after nearly two 
and a half years. 
During that period we lost few members, we pray to god 
that where ever they are, their souls rest in peace. 

DONATIONS:  

*Chaas for the month of May has been sponsored in 
memory of the late Shardaben Jayantilal Shah, by her son 
and daughter in law – Seju and Preeti Shah.  Many thanks to 
them from the Kendra.  
*£100 from Amritlal Chauhan.  Many thanks from Kendra.   
*£31 from Mr Lalit and Chandrika Mehta on the auspicious 
occasion of the marriage of their daughter, JIGISA which 
was on 15th May 2022. Our best wishes to the couple and 
wish them a happy life. Our congratulations to the proud 
parents too. 
*£51 from Mrs Hansaben Hasmukhbhai Parekh. Many 
thanks. Recently, Hansaben was in the hospital for few 
weeks but has now successfully recovered from her 
sickness. Kendra wishes Hansaben a happy and healthy 
recovery. 

PROGRAMMES IN MAY:    
05/05: Morning Yoga was conducted by Manishaben. After 
yoga as it was our Second meeting this year, Prafulbhai 
welcomed everyone. He announced the sad demise of 
Indiraben Galani, Punambhai Patwa (our Treasurer) and we 
observed a minute silence for them and also remembered 
Navinchandra Vaid (13/01/2022) and all those who had 
passed away during the last 2 years. After lunch, Dr. 
Kapashi requested Jasuben to conduct the game of 
Antakshri. Many members took part and enjoyed playing it. 
Thank you to Jasuben for helping out. We were glad that 
about 125 members had attended today, and were happy to 
see familiar faces after a long time. 
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12/05: Morning yoga was conducted by Manishaben. As it was Punambhai 
Patwa’s funeral in the afternoon we closed after lunch. 

19/05: Morning yoga was conducted by Manishaben. In the afternoon, after 
lunch Dr. Kapashi conducted Bingo game. Many members participated. We 
played two rounds of Bingo. First round winners were: Ashokbhai Mehta 
for 1 Line, Manherbhai Mehta for 2 lines and Usha Lakhani for full house. In 
second round: Bhagwandas Bakhai for 1 line, Hansaben Mistry for 2 lines 
and Maheshbhai Savadia for full house. Congratulations to all the winners. 

24/05: Morning yoga was conducted by our member Dineshbhai Shah as 
Manishaben couldn’t come. Many thanks to him, and after lunch Dr. 
Kapashi conducted a quiz game. Many members participated in this and 
enjoyed the quiz very much. 

31/05: Morning yoga was conducted by Dineshbhai Shah, and members 
really enjoyed his style of teaching with humour. Kendra’s thanks to him. 
After yoga we had first part of our Queen Elizabeth’s Platinum Jubilee 
Celebration. Dr Kapashi showed few slides of the Queen and her family, 
and gave a little speech on Queens 70 years on the Throne. After that 
Sudhaben had invited Vidhi Shah to perform a dance, which was beautiful 
and entertaining. After that we had a special lunch for the jubilee 
celebration. After lunch we continued with the celebrations by singing 
songs by our special invited guest Meenaben Trivedy. She sang 3 beautiful 
songs followed by our few members. It was a great celebration for our 
Queen, and to finish of the day’s entertainment ice cream was served to 
everyone. We would like to thank Meenaben to giving her precious time by 
coming to the Kendra and singing in her melodious voice. 

  

Dineshbhai Shah conducting yoga class. 



            

                                                                                              Beautiful decoration done by Meena Shah 

Membership Fees: All the current members are requested to bring £50 for 
this year’s membership fees. If you are paying by cheque, please write 
Navjivan Vadil Kendra in full, as per Banks requirement. 

SPEECH BY OUR PRESIDENT VINODBHAI PAREKH ON 12th MAY 
ON PUNAMBHAI’S FUNERAL: 
 
We have gathered today to give final farewell to our dear 
friend Late PUNAM PATWA. 
I came in contact with Punam in 2007 when I joined NVK. In 
year 2013 Punam was elected to the post of treasurer which he 
held up to 3rd May 2022, the day he passed away. 
It was during this period I came more close to him due to 
Kendra’s routine work. We had an intimate relations due to his 
friendly and warm hearted nature. 
Being a treasurer, his responsibility was great which he 
performed so well that he kept our accounts and financial 
matters up-to-date. 
We will sadly miss him. I will feel the most as every Thursday 
we used to work from front desk at Sattavis Patidar Hall to 
update NVK members and other Kendra’s routine information. 
I wish to convey our sincere condolences to the Patwa family 
and pray to Lord Mahavir to rest his soul in eternal peace. 
                                  

                   🙏     Om Shanti Om      🙏 

  
                                                                                                                                                                                       
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              


